



[image: ]

University Staff Committee
Meeting Agenda
December 15, 2022 10:00 – 11:30 a.m.
Virtually on TEAMS

1. Call to order 
2. Roll call
3. Approval of Minutes – September 15, 2022 meeting, October 20, 2022, and November 17 meeting (see minutes attachments) *11/17 HR Report also added*
4. New Business: none at this time

5. Treasurer’s Report & Update – Mark Fischer
6. HR Report – Julie Flenz
7. Committee Reports
a) [bookmark: _Hlk62033059]Election Committee – Brenda Beck
b) Personnel Committee – Brenda Beck
c) Professional Development Committee – Sarah Chaloupka
d) UW System University Staff Representative – Kim Mezger
e) University Committee –Becky Haeny or Lea Truttmann
f) Other Campus Appointive Committees & Working Groups

8. Old Business

9. Other 

10. Adjournment 

The next USC meeting will be January 19, 2023, 10:00 - 11:30 am, virtually on TEAMS.

USC Members – Lea Truttmann, Chair; Becky Haeny, Vice Chair, Mark Fischer, Treasurer, Ben Counard, member; Jules Duprey, member; Heather Jobelius, member; Parker Nadeau, member; Kaitlyn O’Claire, member, McKinley Lenz, member
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University Staff Committee

Meeting Agenda

September 15, 2022, 10:00 – 11:30 a.m.

Virtually on TEAMS


1. Call to order: Lea Truttmann, USC Chair called the meeting to order at 10:00am.

2. Roll call: Lea Truttmann, Becky Haeny, Mark Fischer, Ben Counard, Parker Nadeau, and Kaitlyn O’Claire



3. Approval of Minutes – June 16, 2022, Kaitlyn motioned, Mark seconded. Approved.

4. New Business

Steve Meyer: Shared “joy of new blood” on the University Staff Committee. Invited all to reach out with questions or concerns. Emphasized the importance of shared governance.



Melissa Nash: Climate survey was previously on a periodic schedule. Postponed last year. A survey will be sent out in Spring for the 2022-2023 academic year and is completely voluntary.





5. Treasurer’s Report: No real changes. There is a decent balance for Profession Dev.

6. [bookmark: _Hlk62033626]HR Report – Julie Flenz (see meeting attachment)

Open enrollment for benefits is coming in October. WEA Trust no longer an option. HR will be holding open meetings at all campuses. Benefits fair on Wednesday, September 28.



Changes to new employee onboarding program. HR orientations will happen the first and third Thursday of each month in the AM and PM. More details to come.



COVID: University will continue to follow CDC guidelines.



On-site health screenings on September 22 in the Phoenix Rooms.



Flu Clinics in Sheboygan on October 17, and Green Bay on October 25.



See HR report for new employees.



7. Committee Reports

a) [bookmark: _Hlk62033059]Election Committee – Brenda Beck-Brenda out, Kim said committee has not met yet.

b) Personnel Committee – Brenda Beck-September 29 is first meeting.

c) Professional Development Committee – University Staff Conference on September 30. Professional Development funding is available for this. Total of 70 registrants, 22 of which are from Green Bay. Looking to change max funding allotment per individual per academic year to $300.

d) UW System University Staff Representative – Position open. One response from Kim Mezger. Lea put out a call for additional volunteers. Will need a vote and a back up rep.

e) University Committee – Meeting every Wednesday night from 3:00pm to 5:00pm virtually. If anyone would like to attend, let Lea know. 

f) Other Campus Appointive Committees & Working Groups - None



8. Old Business

No old business.

9. Other 

Lack of staff/support/communication are some concerns.



US rep needed for the Climate Survey Committee.



10. Adjournment: Meeting is adjourned at 11:00am 



USC Members – Lea Truttmann, Chair; Becky Haeny, Vice Chair; Mark Fischer, Treasurer; Ben Counard, member; Jules Duprey, member; Heather Jobelius, member; Parker Nadeau, member; Kaitlyn O’Claire, member













image1.jpeg

L4 UNIVERSITY of WISCONSIN

GREEN BAY







image2.png







Microsoft_Word_Document.docx

University Staff Committee HR Update – 9/15/22








· Annual Benefits Enrollment (ABE)


The Annual Benefits Enrollment period is 9/26/22 to 10/21/22, which allows an opportunity for us to make changes to certain insurance benefits for 2023.  As before, we can log in to our My UW portal to make updates during the Annual Benefits Enrollment period, and then these updates will go into effect on January 1, 2023.  The biggest change this year is that WEA Trust will no longer be offering health insurance after 2022, so employees who have WEA Trust for their health plan will select one of the other health plan options.  HR will offer one-on-one meetings and have open labs at all four campuses to help with questions.  Additional details, as well as the new provider directories, will be shared later this month via a special HR Connect email.  





· Faculty & Staff Climate/Engagement Survey


During the 2022-2023 academic year UW-Green Bay will conduct an institution-wide climate/engagement survey for faculty & staff. UW-Green Bay conducted a climate survey for UW-Green Bay students in 2021 through HERI. At that time, we decided to postpone a faculty & staff survey due to COVID. 





The climate survey proposal was presented to the University Committee (UC) on August 31st and they expressed their support for the process, timeline, and work group participants. And, the Chancellor has approved the use of the Higher Education Research Institute at UCLA (HERI) survey instruments to be used. Actual distribution of the survey will happen in early spring, 2023.





At this time, the work group is being formed which will include representation from faculty and staff governance groups. This work group will be responsible for serving as liaison to constituent groups, participating in customization of the survey, and receiving updates throughout the process. University Staff will have a representative on the work group, and that name should be sent to Melissa Nash by the USC chair by September 16th. Any questions about the climate survey at this time can be directed either to the University Staff representative or Melissa Nash (work group lead).





· New Employee Onboarding


Bev and I want to share with you all some changes we are making to our new employee onboarding program. We know that, since the pandemic, this was an area that needed work. I, first, want to say thank you to everyone who offered suggestions on ways to improve the onboarding experience. I also want to thank you all for your patience as our office went through some changes and as we worked to develop this program. We are excited to announce that starting in November, our office will be holding an HR Orientation twice a month. Orientation sessions will take place on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of each month. We will host a morning and an afternoon session (times to be determined). At this time, this orientation will include information from HR and an employee specific tour of campus led by our Admissions teams. We are still working out additional details with this new program and will keep you all updated as this develops. One of our biggest goals with this new program is to build connections and ensure our employees know what resources are available to them as they acclimate to the University. We want the new employees that attend these sessions to build connections with each other and with the University. 





· COVID-19


As we prepare for the fall 2022 semester, please be aware that the University plans to continue to follow CDC recommendations as they relate to both the prevention of community spread and the specific recommendations pertaining to Institutions of Higher Education. Should community health factors or CDC/Public Health recommendations change, modifications or reinstatement of past practices may occur. 





The HR Office has provided reminders and information around masking, testing, vaccinations, quarantine & isolation, missing work, and PPE, which can be found in the Fall 2022 COVID Guidance blog post.



· Wellness Activities 





Onsite Health Screening 
Sign up now for your onsite health screening, which is a step towards getting your $150 wellness incentive!  The next opportunity for the health screenings will be Thursday, September 22nd in the Phoenix Room of the Union on the Green Bay campus. Visit this blog post for more information including the link to register. 





Register for Flu Clinics


The Well Wisconsin Program is offering workplace flu clinics.


Flu vaccinations are free and voluntary for all who are eligible for the Well Wisconsin Program.





Sheboygan: October 17 from 9:00 am to 10:00 am Phoenix Room (formerly Wombat Room 2114)


Green Bay: October 25 from 8:30 am to 10:30 am in the 1965 Room


More information can be found on our blog post. 



Wellness Resource Card Challenge 


The Wellness Committee recently created the Wellness Resource Card Challenge and invite faculty/staff to complete if they are interested. Our goal is to promote wellness activities and resources for all our faculty and staff! The card can be found on our HR Blog. 



New Employees: 


· Administrative Assistant III University Advancement (Manitowoc) – Lisa Francl – Wendi Holschbach started 8/1/22


· Administrative Assistant III Housing & Residential Education – New – Allison Manuel started 8/22/22


· Administrative Assistant III CECE (WI Training Registries) – Debi Leis – Lottie Hiben started on 8/25/22


· Custodian (1st Shift) Operations – Brian Seidl – Joseph Karrmann started on 9/12/22 


· Department Assistant Student Accessibility Services – Erin Beres – Jaime Miller started 9/12/22 


· Police Officer II Police Department – Lyndsey Seela – Chris Roeske started on 9/12/22 


· HR Coordinator Human Resources – Sarina Vang – Rachel Wautier started on 9/12/22


Positions Being Recruited: 


· Police Officer I (Temporary) Police Department – Chris Roeske


· Custodian (1st shift) Operations – Dalton Schwartz 


· Custodian (1st Shift) Operations – Kassie Dechamps (transferred to another position)


· Student Billing Coordinator Student Billing Resources – Pam Walter-Naze 


· Department Assistant BHTP – Andrea Meulemans/New 


· Housing Coordinator I Housing & Residential Education – Megan Leonard (transferred to another position)


· Administrative Assistant III Division of Information Technology – Sherry Toseland 


· Police Officer I Police Department – Kevin Ray 


· Custodian (Manitowoc) Operations – Randy Kabat 


· Custodian (2nd Shift) Operations – Russ Winiecki (transferred to another position)


· AV Technician III Division of Information Technology – John McMillion





image3.emf
USC Minutes-  October 20 2022.docx


USC Minutes- October 20 2022.docx







[image: ]


University Staff Committee

Meeting Agenda

October 20, 2022, 10:00 – 11:30 a.m.

Virtually on TEAMS


1. Call to order: Lea Truttmann, USC Chair called the meeting to order at 10am

2. Roll call:  Lea Truttmann, Mark Fischer, Parker Nadeau, and McKinley Lenz.  No quorum.

3. Approval of Minutes – September 15, 2022 meeting-attached (Not able to vote due to no quorum)

4. New Business:

a) Melissa Nash-10am-Compensation Philosophy & Salary Administration Guidelines—Melissa went through the attached documentation.  Three things this policy does:  1. More transparent 2. Annual Compensation analyst: time in position, time at UWGB, performance, history of adjustments, merit. 3. Identify if funding is available for compensation.  Once this process is complete, leadership will look at if funding is available.  No questions were asked.  See attachment.



5. Treasurer’s Report & Update – Mark Fischer—payments are being made for expenses from the Fall Conference.  Professional development funds left $3557.41. See attached report.

6. HR Report – Julie Flenz—Annual benefit selection deadline is Friday, October 21.  Open help sessions today!!  Biggest change is WEA Trust no longer an option.  Proposed pay plan for FY22 and FY23 is 2%. In order to be eligible for the proposed pay plan, required training and performance evaluations must be completed by November 1, 2022.  New career/job employment opportunities launched!  Thanks Beverly Pence for your work on this!  New employee onboarding program has started.  Kick off session on Wednesday, November 2.  Faculty & staff climate survey—Will be conducted this survey this year.  Kim Mezger will discuss further.  Wellness activities: flu clinic on October 25 in the Phoenix Rooms.  Wellness Card challenge and Kognito Simulation training focusing on “At risk mental Health”   Lots of new employees and job changes—please see attached HR report.  

7. Committee Reports

a) [bookmark: _Hlk62033059]Election Committee – Brenda Beck-no report

b) Personnel Committee – Brenda Beck-Brenda not available.  Brenda was re-elected as Chair—no report

c) Professional Development Committee – Sarah Chaloupka-Fall Conference was a success!  A lot of good feedback.  69 people attended and 40 people responded to survey.  Committee decided to have co-chairs for next year.  Jennifer Buhr will be co-chair—thanks Jennifer!  Possible spring and fall professional development opportunity. $300 per person for professional development available.  Bad feedback: clearer about sustainability ideas—more sustainability in your whole life.

d) UW System University Staff Representative – Kim Mezger—reps meet next on Oct 28.  Try to be there live.  One big things: President Rothman has strategic feedback.  Please look over the information sent to you on 10/5/22. (also attached) Climate survey:  two parts (faculty and then staff) Identifiers—a lot of discussion.  A possible website.  This survey is very lengthy and very important.  What is really going on with the campus climate.  Meeting more frequently.  Question: will this be anonymous? Yes!  

e) University Committee –Welcome McKinley Lenz again.  

f) Other Campus Appointive Committees & Working Groups-No reports



8. Old Business-None



9. Other-no other questions from the group



10. Adjournment-Lea Truttmann adjourned the meeting at 10:32am



The next USC meeting will be November 17, 2022, 10:00 - 11:30 am, virtually on TEAMS.



USC Members – Lea Truttmann, Chair; Becky Haeny, Vice Chair, Mark Fischer, Treasurer, Ben Counard, member; Jules Duprey, member; Heather Jobelius, member; Parker Nadeau, member; Kaitlyn O’Claire, member, McKinley Lenz, member
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University Staff Committee


Meeting Agenda


September 15, 2022, 10:00 – 11:30 a.m.


Virtually on TEAMS



1. Call to order: Lea Truttmann, USC Chair called the meeting to order at 10:00am.


2. Roll call: Lea Truttmann, Becky Haeny, Mark Fischer, Ben Counard, Parker Nadeau, and Kaitlyn O’Claire





3. Approval of Minutes – June 16, 2022, Kaitlyn motioned, Mark seconded. Approved.


4. New Business


Steve Meyer: Shared “joy of new blood” on the University Staff Committee. Invited all to reach out with questions or concerns. Emphasized the importance of shared governance.





Melissa Nash: Climate survey was previously on a periodic schedule. Postponed last year. A survey will be sent out in Spring for the 2022-2023 academic year and is completely voluntary.








5. Treasurer’s Report: No real changes. There is a decent balance for Profession Dev.


6. [bookmark: _Hlk62033626]HR Report – Julie Flenz (see meeting attachment)


Open enrollment for benefits is coming in October. WEA Trust no longer an option. HR will be holding open meetings at all campuses. Benefits fair on Wednesday, September 28.





Changes to new employee onboarding program. HR orientations will happen the first and third Thursday of each month in the AM and PM. More details to come.





COVID: University will continue to follow CDC guidelines.





On-site health screenings on September 22 in the Phoenix Rooms.





Flu Clinics in Sheboygan on October 17, and Green Bay on October 25.





See HR report for new employees.





7. Committee Reports


a) [bookmark: _Hlk62033059]Election Committee – Brenda Beck-Brenda out, Kim said committee has not met yet.


b) Personnel Committee – Brenda Beck-September 29 is first meeting.


c) Professional Development Committee – University Staff Conference on September 30. Professional Development funding is available for this. Total of 70 registrants, 22 of which are from Green Bay. Looking to change max funding allotment per individual per academic year to $300.


d) UW System University Staff Representative – Position open. One response from Kim Mezger. Lea put out a call for additional volunteers. Will need a vote and a back up rep.


e) University Committee – Meeting every Wednesday night from 3:00pm to 5:00pm virtually. If anyone would like to attend, let Lea know. 


f) Other Campus Appointive Committees & Working Groups - None





8. Old Business


No old business.


9. Other 


Lack of staff/support/communication are some concerns.





US rep needed for the Climate Survey Committee.





10. Adjournment: Meeting is adjourned at 11:00am 





USC Members – Lea Truttmann, Chair; Becky Haeny, Vice Chair; Mark Fischer, Treasurer; Ben Counard, member; Jules Duprey, member; Heather Jobelius, member; Parker Nadeau, member; Kaitlyn O’Claire, member
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University Staff Committee HR Update – 9/15/22











· Annual Benefits Enrollment (ABE)



The Annual Benefits Enrollment period is 9/26/22 to 10/21/22, which allows an opportunity for us to make changes to certain insurance benefits for 2023.  As before, we can log in to our My UW portal to make updates during the Annual Benefits Enrollment period, and then these updates will go into effect on January 1, 2023.  The biggest change this year is that WEA Trust will no longer be offering health insurance after 2022, so employees who have WEA Trust for their health plan will select one of the other health plan options.  HR will offer one-on-one meetings and have open labs at all four campuses to help with questions.  Additional details, as well as the new provider directories, will be shared later this month via a special HR Connect email.  







· Faculty & Staff Climate/Engagement Survey



During the 2022-2023 academic year UW-Green Bay will conduct an institution-wide climate/engagement survey for faculty & staff. UW-Green Bay conducted a climate survey for UW-Green Bay students in 2021 through HERI. At that time, we decided to postpone a faculty & staff survey due to COVID. 







The climate survey proposal was presented to the University Committee (UC) on August 31st and they expressed their support for the process, timeline, and work group participants. And, the Chancellor has approved the use of the Higher Education Research Institute at UCLA (HERI) survey instruments to be used. Actual distribution of the survey will happen in early spring, 2023.







At this time, the work group is being formed which will include representation from faculty and staff governance groups. This work group will be responsible for serving as liaison to constituent groups, participating in customization of the survey, and receiving updates throughout the process. University Staff will have a representative on the work group, and that name should be sent to Melissa Nash by the USC chair by September 16th. Any questions about the climate survey at this time can be directed either to the University Staff representative or Melissa Nash (work group lead).







· New Employee Onboarding



Bev and I want to share with you all some changes we are making to our new employee onboarding program. We know that, since the pandemic, this was an area that needed work. I, first, want to say thank you to everyone who offered suggestions on ways to improve the onboarding experience. I also want to thank you all for your patience as our office went through some changes and as we worked to develop this program. We are excited to announce that starting in November, our office will be holding an HR Orientation twice a month. Orientation sessions will take place on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of each month. We will host a morning and an afternoon session (times to be determined). At this time, this orientation will include information from HR and an employee specific tour of campus led by our Admissions teams. We are still working out additional details with this new program and will keep you all updated as this develops. One of our biggest goals with this new program is to build connections and ensure our employees know what resources are available to them as they acclimate to the University. We want the new employees that attend these sessions to build connections with each other and with the University. 







· COVID-19



As we prepare for the fall 2022 semester, please be aware that the University plans to continue to follow CDC recommendations as they relate to both the prevention of community spread and the specific recommendations pertaining to Institutions of Higher Education. Should community health factors or CDC/Public Health recommendations change, modifications or reinstatement of past practices may occur. 







The HR Office has provided reminders and information around masking, testing, vaccinations, quarantine & isolation, missing work, and PPE, which can be found in the Fall 2022 COVID Guidance blog post.




· Wellness Activities 







Onsite Health Screening 
Sign up now for your onsite health screening, which is a step towards getting your $150 wellness incentive!  The next opportunity for the health screenings will be Thursday, September 22nd in the Phoenix Room of the Union on the Green Bay campus. Visit this blog post for more information including the link to register. 







Register for Flu Clinics



The Well Wisconsin Program is offering workplace flu clinics.



Flu vaccinations are free and voluntary for all who are eligible for the Well Wisconsin Program.







Sheboygan: October 17 from 9:00 am to 10:00 am Phoenix Room (formerly Wombat Room 2114)



Green Bay: October 25 from 8:30 am to 10:30 am in the 1965 Room



More information can be found on our blog post. 




Wellness Resource Card Challenge 



The Wellness Committee recently created the Wellness Resource Card Challenge and invite faculty/staff to complete if they are interested. Our goal is to promote wellness activities and resources for all our faculty and staff! The card can be found on our HR Blog. 




New Employees: 



· Administrative Assistant III University Advancement (Manitowoc) – Lisa Francl – Wendi Holschbach started 8/1/22



· Administrative Assistant III Housing & Residential Education – New – Allison Manuel started 8/22/22



· Administrative Assistant III CECE (WI Training Registries) – Debi Leis – Lottie Hiben started on 8/25/22



· Custodian (1st Shift) Operations – Brian Seidl – Joseph Karrmann started on 9/12/22 



· Department Assistant Student Accessibility Services – Erin Beres – Jaime Miller started 9/12/22 



· Police Officer II Police Department – Lyndsey Seela – Chris Roeske started on 9/12/22 



· HR Coordinator Human Resources – Sarina Vang – Rachel Wautier started on 9/12/22



Positions Being Recruited: 



· Police Officer I (Temporary) Police Department – Chris Roeske



· Custodian (1st shift) Operations – Dalton Schwartz 



· Custodian (1st Shift) Operations – Kassie Dechamps (transferred to another position)



· Student Billing Coordinator Student Billing Resources – Pam Walter-Naze 



· Department Assistant BHTP – Andrea Meulemans/New 



· Housing Coordinator I Housing & Residential Education – Megan Leonard (transferred to another position)



· Administrative Assistant III Division of Information Technology – Sherry Toseland 



· Police Officer I Police Department – Kevin Ray 



· Custodian (Manitowoc) Operations – Randy Kabat 



· Custodian (2nd Shift) Operations – Russ Winiecki (transferred to another position)



· AV Technician III Division of Information Technology – John McMillion
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UW-Green Bay Compensation Philosophy and Salary Administration Guidelines


Philosophy Statement


The University of Wisconsin – Green Bay is committed to excellence in undergraduate, master’s and select doctoral programs and operating with a commitment to excellence in teaching, scholarship and research, and service to the community.  The foundation of our educational philosophy is to be a university that fearlessly meets challenges, solves problems, embraces diversity, cares about our region, and provides access to education for all who want it. To support our commitment to excellence, we shall maintain a compensation program directed toward attracting, retaining and rewarding a qualified and diverse workforce. Our culture must challenge employees to contribute in meaningful ways to the mission of the University.  


Our compensation program shall be fair, non-discriminatory, transparent, easy to administer, and easily understood.  Additionally, we recognize that it is the combined efforts of all employees of the University, faculty, academic staff, university staff, and administrative (limited) employees that will allow the University to achieve its mission.  Therefore, our compensation goals for all employee classifications must be comparable. Within the boundaries of financial feasibility, employee compensation shall strive to ensure internal parity and be externally competitive based on performance as recognized within each division. In the event that limited resources require the institution to make choices between addressing external competitiveness or internal parity, external forces should take precedence to remain competitive and to attract the best possible faculty and staff to UW-Green Bay. Internal parity should follow as quickly as possible once resources allow, should compression issues result from external market adjustments. 


Salary Administration Guidelines


UW System has authorized that all decisions on how to apply compensation policies are left to the discretion of UW System institutions. Therefore, in accordance with SYS 1277: Compensation and the UW-Green Bay Compensation & Pay Plan Policy, these salary administration guidelines offer guidance on administration of compensation policies and philosophy. The intent of this document is to help ensure consistency in how salary decisions are determined at UW-Green Bay. Regardless of fluctuations in state support, it is imperative that the University demonstrate progress towards the aims detailed in this document.


Key Objectives:


Internal Parity


The University and its employees benefit when a formal pay administration program is established, maintained and well understood.  The University will apply the system-wide job titles for staff positions to establish consistency across the University and as a means of determining fair and equitable pay.  These titles are applied uniformly in line with the descriptions within the UW System Title Library and UW-Green Bay Title Guidelines to ensure internal parity, valid comparability with the appropriate labor markets, provide clear distinctions between titles, and to allow for employee flexibility within the organization based on scope of responsibility, experience, educational qualifications, and other job-related characteristics. 


External Market Competitiveness


It is important that the University’s compensation and benefit programs are well-positioned relative to our peers.  The University wants to compete with other similarly situated Universities and public and private employers to attract individuals with established track records as well as those with growth potential. We will utilize the below strategies when reviewing market competitiveness of salaries at UW-Green Bay:


Non-instructional staff: Contingent upon budgetary availability and in consideration of the scope of the responsibility of the specific position, our goal is to align pay practices within UW System salary ranges in line with external market. To confirm external pay competitiveness for non-instructional academic staff, university staff, and limited positions, we will rely primarily on data from the market-based UW System salary structure; UW System comparable institutions; CUPA-HR administrative, professional, and staff surveys for applicable jobs (comparison groups noted below); and other available salary surveys that meet professional standards. We will strive to be in the top 50% of System salaries (excluding Milwaukee, Madison, and UW System Administration) for the applicable role for all new hires and may make necessary compression adjustments if needed as a result.





Faculty and Instructional Academic Staff pay competitiveness will be determined based on comparable discipline and function as reported by CUPA-HR. Faculty and Instructional Academic Staff positions will annually be benchmarked to a relevant CIP code within the CUPA Salary Survey. Annually, the Provost and Deans will receive the results of the CUPA survey with the following comparison group medians identified:


· IPEDS (comparison group consistent with the IPEDS Data Feedback Report)


· UW System Institutions (excluding Milwaukee and Madison)


· Carnegie Masters-Granting Institutions Medium (no variables)


· Carnegie Masters-Granting Institutions Medium/Large (5,000 – 10,000 Student FTE)


Progression within Salary Ranges:


[bookmark: _Hlk89938142]In order to attract qualified candidates to our University while recognizing pay compression concerns for existing employees, the University will strive for internal parity in pay practices and hiring rates. Faculty and staff employees’ salary movement through their respective salary ranges (through base rate adjustment) will be based on performance, market, and other factors as outlined within the Compensation & Pay Plan Policy and further in this document. Supervisors will encourage professional development opportunities for employees to facilitate movement and progression through salary ranges. Supervisors will receive training on employee advancement and performance evaluations so that all departments have appropriate development possibilities. Such development may lead to salary increases and/or career advancement opportunities through promotion (title change or recruitment)


Institution-Wide Compensation Programs:


While individual departments/divisions may advocate for compensation adjustments for unique circumstances in accordance with the Compensation & Pay Plan Policy (i.e. additional duties, equity, etc.), in general it is best practice to have an institutional strategy around progression in salary. Therefore, annually (in alignment with the budget development process) a compensation analysis will be conducted and the Chancellor’s Cabinet will consider whether funds are available to sponsor a compensation adjustment program for the following fiscal year. If insufficient funding prevents compensation increases for a particular year, the compensation analysis should still be completed each year as scheduled.  This allows for on-going planning by an institution to address equity and/or parity issues, which in turn could be used to influence salary progression priority.


As part of this annual compensation analysis, information reviewed may include:


· Time at UW-Green Bay and/or UW System


· Time in specific position


· Performance (as documented in annual performance evaluations)


· Scope of the assigned responsibilities (as documented in position descriptions and org charts)


· Placement in the salary range as compared to market (UW System Median, CUPA comparison group medians, etc.)


· History of previous non-pay plan compensation adjustments


Institutional compensation adjustment programs may be instituted utilizing any of the following reasons as outlined within the Compensation & Pay Plan Policy:


a. Competitive Factors (including Recruitment/Retention/Market): Adjustments may be made in response to competitive market factors or compensation study data provided in a comparable role.


b. Parity: Adjustment used for significant pay compression or to provide equal pay for equal duties when employee’s salary has been determined to be lower than other employees performing similar duties at the same level of proficiency with comparable years of experience and education. Group adjustment cannot be requested to correct issues which have resulted from either the department's distribution of past performance/merit increases.


c. Performance/Merit: Adjustments that allow for recognition of employees’ superior or meritorious performance. Relevant factors should include length of superior performance, regularity with which outstanding contributions demonstrated, overall significance of employee’s work to department, division or university and/or additional competencies gained determined to be critical and/or specialized in carrying out permanent functions of the position. Other considerations may include proactively and creatively solving problems resulting in a positive change, frequently seeking opportunities to accomplish additional or transformational goals that result in a significant positive impact. 


Once budgetary dollars and purpose for the compensation program are determined, a summary of the criteria by which any compensation changes will occur and a guidelines document for process will be discussed with the Compensation and Workload Committee and subsequently communicated to all employees. This process should happen before specific compensation decisions for individuals are made. The decision-making authority for any compensation decisions should be made public as well. 


The University has the responsibility of ensuring that equitable salary relationships are maintained. Special care will be exercised to ensure that salary differences are neutral with regard to race, color, religion, sex, sexual orientation, gender and/or gender identity or expression, marital or parental status, genetic information, national origin, ethnicity, citizenship status, veteran or military status (including disabled veteran, recently separated veteran, other protected veteran, or Armed Forces service medal veteran status), age, or disability. In those instances where inequities may exist in these protected categories, an equity adjustment may be appropriate.


Responsibilities:


Office of Human Resources and Workforce Diversity


The Office of Human Resources & Workforce Diversity is responsible for maintaining the titling and compensation programs in a fair and non-discriminatory fashion. The responsibilities include titling new positions, retitling current positions when job duties and responsibilities change, assigning appropriate job titles based on duties and scope of responsibility, advising on the appropriate level of pay for new hires and promotions, monitoring institutional compensation levels for compression and inequity, coordinating submission of market salary surveys, full-scope processing of institutional compensation programs, and related activities designed to keep the system consistent with the University’s pay strategy and facilitating progression through the ranges, as appropriate. 


The HR Department will collect market data or market trend data for all jobs on an annual basis, prepare the annual compensation analysis, and make recommendations to University leadership regarding adjustments to the plan, consistent with the University’s pay strategy and financial capabilities.


Area Leaders (Vice Chancellors and Chancellor)


The Area Leaders are responsible for ensuring that the compensation philosophy, salary administration guidelines, and institutional compensation programs advance the University’s operational needs and strategic goals. The Area Leaders will also play a vital role in maintaining the integrity of the philosophy by adhering to its objectives in their actions. The Chancellor or their designee has authority on final decisions related to compensation and decisions related to the compensation philosophy. Changes in compensation philosophy and strategy will be made with input from appropriate faculty, academic staff and university staff governance committees (most often the Compensation & Workload Committee).
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University Staff Committee HR Update – 10/20/22





· Annual Benefits Enrollment (ABE)


The Annual Benefits Enrollment period is 9/26/22 to 10/21/22, which allows an opportunity for us to make changes to certain insurance benefits for 2023.  As before, we can log in to our My UW portal to make updates during the Annual Benefits Enrollment period, and then these updates will go into effect on January 1, 2023.  The biggest change this year is that WEA Trust will no longer be offering health insurance after 2022, so employees who have WEA Trust for their health plan will select one of the other health plan options.  HR is offering one-on-one meetings and open labs to help with questions.  Please make sure to complete your 2023 insurance benefits enrollment in your My UW portal by 4:30 pm this Friday, October 21st. 





· Proposed FY 2022 Pay Plan


Last year, JCOER approved a 2021-2023 pay plan for UW System employees, which provides a base rate increase to all eligible employees of 2% in FY22 and 2% in FY23. At this time, the Office of Human Resources is taking measures to prepare for the second 2% pay plan increase for eligible employees, which will be effective on January 1, 2023.





In order to be eligible for the proposed pay plan, required trainings and performance evaluations must be complete by November 30, 2022.





During October and November, the HR Office will be sending reminders to employees for any missing training and/or performance evaluation requirements. Employees will only receive emails from our office if they are missing something. Please make sure to be looking out for these emails over the next month. 





For questions about the proposed FY 2022 pay plan or eligibility requirements contact Human Resources at hr@uwgb.edu or by phone at ext. 2390.





· [bookmark: _Hlk116901521]New Career Opportunities Page Launched


We are excited to announce that our Career Opportunities webpage has a new look! In partnership with the Marketing and University Communications Team, our Talent Acquisition Team has worked to update this page and showcase our talented and innovative university to job seekers. One of the exciting new features is the ability for our potential applicants to search our job postings on our Position Listing page by keyword, category, or even campus location! We encourage you to explore our new modernized webpage and share it far and wide with anyone who may be looking for their next opportunity to rise.





· [bookmark: _Hlk116902259]New Employee Onboarding


As mentioned last month, our HR Talent Acquisition team is working hard to enhance our onboarding program for new employees. We are in the final stages of developing an HR Orientation session that will include a headshot provided by Marketing & University Communication, a presentation from our Talent Team about UW System and UW Green Bay, along with a condensed campus tour led by an Admissions ambassador. We will be holding HR Orientation sessions twice a month on the 2nd floor of the Cofrin Library on Wednesdays, with our kick off session on Wednesday, November 2nd. The first Wednesday of the month, the session will be from 1:00 pm to 3:30 pm and the third Wednesday of the month will be from 9:00 am to 11:30 am. These sessions are for new, ongoing University Staff, Academic Staff, and Limited employees at this time and HR will be sending out individual invitations to the sessions for each new employee. For our first session, we will be inviting those employees who have started since August 23rd (the day after Phoenix Orientation). After the first session, we will invite those employees who have start dates that land between our sessions dates. 





· Faculty & Staff Climate/Engagement Survey


During the 2022-2023 academic year UW-Green Bay will conduct an institution-wide climate/engagement survey for faculty & staff. UW-Green Bay conducted a climate survey for UW-Green Bay students in 2021 through HERI. At that time, we decided to postpone a faculty & staff survey due to COVID. 





The climate survey proposal was presented to the University Committee (UC) on August 31st and they expressed their support for the process, timeline, and work group participants. And, the Chancellor has approved the use of the Higher Education Research Institute at UCLA (HERI) survey instruments to be used. Actual distribution of the survey will happen in early spring, 2023.





At this time, the work group (which includes representation from faculty and staff governance groups) is participating in customization of the survey. Throughout the year, this work group will also be responsible for serving as liaison to constituent groups and will receive updates throughout the process. Any questions about the climate survey at this time can be directed either to Kim Mezger (University Staff representative on the work group) or Melissa Nash (work group lead).





· Wellness Activities 





Register for Flu Clinic 
The Well Wisconsin Program is offering workplace flu clinics. Flu vaccinations are free and voluntary for all who are eligible for the Well Wisconsin Program. The clinics will be October 25th in the Phoenix Room of the Union on the Green Bay campus. Visit the blog post for more information including the link to register.





Wellness Resource Card Challenge 


The Wellness Committee recently created the Wellness Resource Card Challenge and invite faculty/staff to complete if they are interested. Our goal is to promote wellness activities and resources for all our faculty and staff! The card can be found on our HR Blog. 





Kognito Simulation Training Wellness Challenge


UW-Green Bay has adopted the Kognito online avatar-based conversation simulation platform “At-Risk Mental Health” for Faculty & Staff, to help us learn to notice signs of distress, use techniques to discuss our concerns, and refer students to appropriate resources. The Wellness Committee will be awarding 20 employees who complete the training by December 31st. For more information or to access the training link, visit this blogpost.





New Employees: 


· Student Billing Coordinator Student Billing Resources – Pam Walter-Naze – Michelle Wanta started on 10/10/22


· AV Technician III Division of Information Technology – John McMillion – Cole Schumacher is starting in 10/31/22


· Department Assistant BHTP – Andrea Meulemans/New – Theresa Mullen is starting on 10/31/22





Positions Being Recruited: 


· Police Officer I (Temporary) Police Department – Chris Roeske


· Custodian (1st shift) Operations – Dalton Schwartz 


· Custodian (1st Shift) Operations – Kassie Dechamps (transferred to another position)


· Police Officer I Police Department – Kevin Ray 


· Custodian (Manitowoc) Operations – Randy Kabat 


· Custodian (2nd Shift) Operations – Russ Winiecki (transferred to another position)


· Facilities Technician II University Union – John Zimonick 





Failed Recruitments: 


· Housing Coordinator I Housing & Residential Education – Megan Leonard (transferred to another position)


· Administrative Assistant III Division of Information Technology – Sherry Toseland
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University of Wisconsin- Green Bay Foun



Project Detail Report



11100 - University Staff Discretionary Fund



Beginning Balance $17.81
Ending Balance $17.81



40030 - Professional Development Fund for University Staff



Book Value 11,137.60$    
Market Value 13,900.17$    



Earnings available to spend 3,557.41$      



*unaudited



Provost Allocated Funds
18,000.00$    



As of September 30, 2022



As of September 30, 2022








			9.30.2022
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2023-2028 



STRATEGIC FRAMEWORK 



 
Our 13 universities – and the people who make us who we are – change the trajectory 



of lives every single day, drive critical research, improve communities, and move 



Wisconsin forward with expanded opportunities. 



We are growing Wisconsin’s economy by expanding knowledge and by helping more 



state residents earn college degrees and additional skills. We are committed to 



opening the doors of our universities to talented students from families across 



Wisconsin, regardless of background. 



The UW System will support and advocate for our students and our universities, while 



continuing to strengthen our lasting relationships with the people and organizations 



who count on us. 



The following framework sets out our over-arching goals for the next five years.  



 



  



 



DRAFT 
9.21.2022 
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The University of Wisconsin System 



Our Vision 



The University of Wisconsin System aims to be the best university system in the country. 



 



Our Purpose  



The University of Wisconsin System will fulfill the Wisconsin Idea by delivering 



transformative educational outcomes and research that enhance the quality of life for 



all in Wisconsin and beyond.  



 



The Role of the UW System Administration 



The following is a high-level summary of the roles that the University of Wisconsin System 



Administration (UWSA) should play. 



 



A. Support:  UWSA exists to provide support to the universities (e.g. in academic and 



student affairs, compliance, or finance), particularly in areas in which we are 



positioned to leverage resources across the entire network of universities. The 



support UWSA provides may vary depending on the unique needs of each 



university. In addition, UWSA performs the following specific support functions: 



a. Resource Allocation: UWSA serves as the clearinghouse for the allocation 



of state and other funds for both operating and capital expenditure 



purposes.  



b. Advocacy: UWSA serves as an advocate for the universities, including 



with key stakeholders such as the legislative and executive branches at 



the state and federal levels, the business community, students, faculty 



and staff, as well as the public at large. 



c. Coordination: UWSA serves as a connector/coordinator/ facilitator 



among the universities to ensure that collaboration occurs where 



appropriate and beneficial. 



d. Shared Services: UWSA provides specifically defined administrative 



services to the universities where feasible, cost-effective, and efficient. 



 



B. Stewardship:  UWSA provides oversight in support of the universities consistent with 



the statutory mandates set forth in Chapter 36 of the Wisconsin Statutes and 



informed by enterprise risk management principles. The role of UWSA is to assist the 



Regents in fulfilling their fiduciary responsibilities. As part of this process, UWSA, in 



collaboration with the universities, works with the Board of Regents to set strategic 



priorities and direction that are ultimately approved by the Regents. 
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Our Core Values 



Purpose-Driven:  Our purpose drives all that we do. 



• Student-Centered: A primary reason for our existence is to serve the students 



enrolled at the universities comprising the System. We do so by fostering 



excellence in teaching and learning, research, scholarship, and creative 



activity, and community service. 



• Pursuit of Truth: We support the pursuit of truth that drives the core research 



mission and serves as the foundation for teaching and learning. 



• Advancement of Knowledge: The dissemination of knowledge, discovery of new 



truths and areas of inquiry, and the search for a deeper understanding of our 



world and our place in it are central to our work and to our core values.  



• Service: An essential aspect of the System and the family of universities that 



comprise it is service to the State of Wisconsin and to the public good in 



general.  



 



People-Focused: We value and promote all who work, live, and learn in the System, as 



well as those in communities we serve across the state.  



• Collaboration and Teamwork: We appreciate and understand that our best 



work will be done working together as teams in a collaborative and supportive 



environment.  



• Diversity: We are committed to diversity, equity, inclusion, and belonging. These 



principles are key to our long-term success.  



• Mutual Respect and Trust: We support an environment of civility, trust, 



collegiality, open and honest communication, and mutual respect by building a 



sense of community and caring among faculty, staff, students, and community 



partners. 



 



Stewardship: The decisions we make are focused on the best interests of those who 



work and learn at the universities that comprise the System and the State of Wisconsin.  



As stewards, we are accountable to each other, to the System, and to the Wisconsin 



Idea. 



• Accountability: We are committed to live our core values and deliver 



excellence every single day.  



• Integrity: We adhere to high standards of ethics and professionalism and 



safeguard the reputation of the System and the universities that comprise it. 



• Innovation: We understand the importance of adapting to the changing 



conditions in which we work, being open to new ideas, and continuously 



seeking solutions to challenges we face. 



• Sustainability: We take the long-term view, ensuring that the System is structured 



and supported to serve the people of Wisconsin for generations to come. Our 



goal is to leave the System better than we found it. 
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Strategic Directions 



 
 



ADVANCE 



ECONOMIC PROSPERITY  



ENHANCE THE STUDENT 



EXPERIENCE AND SOCIAL 



MOBILITY  



FOSTER CIVIC 



ENGAGEMENT AND  



SERVE THE PUBLIC GOOD 
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GOALS 



Advance Economic Prosperity 



1. Foster a culture of innovation across the System. 



2. Support the employer community by meeting pressing 



workforce and other needs. 



3. Ensure that the universities comprising the System are 



financially sustainable and operationally efficient. 



4. Promote differentiation among the universities.  



Enhance the Student Experience and Social Mobility 



5. Increase access to a higher education while closing the 



opportunity gap(s) for historically underserved students, 



including those from lower socioeconomic backgrounds.  



6. Provide high-quality support for students across the higher 



education life cycle (from entering student through 



graduation and beyond).  



7. Promote excellence and innovation in teaching, research, 



and service to improve student learning outcomes. 



8. Recruit, develop, and retain a high-quality, diverse faculty 



and staff.  



Foster Civic Engagement and Serve the Public Good 



9. Continue to be a global leader in research, scholarship, and 



creative activity that advances knowledge and benefits 



society. 



10. Adhere to the principles of free expression, academic 



freedom, and civil discourse. 



11. Provide services and support to address societal and 



community needs across Wisconsin. 



12. Provide leadership in fostering environmental sustainability 



across the universities. 
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Meeting begins 10:00 am

Becky Haeny with Roll Call



Approval of Minutes

No forum – unable to approve September and October’s minutes



New Business

No items



Treasurers Report – Mark Fischer

Cash balance – $749.97

Foundation account -- $3,557.41

· Will reduce due to pending invoices from USC Fall Conference

 





Human Resources

Proposed FY22 Pay Plan

· Last year, JOKER (Joint Committee on Employee Relations) approved a 2021 – 2023 pay plan for UW System employees, providing a base rate increase of 2% to all eligible employees for FY22 and 2% for FY23 – effective January 1, 2023

· Must have all required trainings and performance evaluations by November 20, 2022

· Email or call HR office for questions about the pay plan or eligibility requirements



Legal Holidays/Paid Time Off

· UWGB observe 9 legal holidays each year

· Three floating holidays for 2022 (January 1, December 24, December 31) 

· Used anytime in the year they are earned

· Paid leave – use any paid leave to avoid losing hours that are not eligible for carryover into FY23

· Personal, legal, and floating holidays

· Vacation hours carried over from 2021 must be used or banked by December 31, 2022



Faculty/Staff Climate Engagement Survey

· 2023 academic year, UW Green Bay will conduct an institution wide climate and engagement survey for faculty and staff. 

· UW Green Bay conducted a climate survey for UW Green Bay students in 2021

· Direct questions to Kim Mezger (US Rep) or Melissa Nash (HR)



New Employee Orientation

HR talent acquisition team has been working hard to enhance our onboarding program for new employees

· Launched HR Orientation sessions (twice per month, Cofrin Library 2nd floor)

· 1st Wednesday: 1:00 – 3:30 pm

· 3rd Wednesday: 9:00 – 11:30 am

· Orientation sessions are for new ongoing University Staff, Academic Staff, and Limited Time Employees



Wellness Activities

· WellWisconsin activity about Holiday Overspending with Host Renee Fox and Jody Brown, Vice President of Wealth Management with Summit Financial Advisors.



Kognito Training

· Mental Health Training: online avatar-based conversation simulation platform

· The Wellness committee will be awarding 20 employees who complete the training by December 31st



Positions/Hires

· New Custodian in Manitowoc to replace Randy Cabot (Jane Zilkowski)

· Police Temporary position to replace Chris Roski

· Police Officer ongoing position to replace Kevin Ray

· 1st Shift Custodian positions to replace Dalton Schwartz and Kassie DeChamps (moved to another position)

· 2nd Shift Custodian position to replace Russ (last name)

· Facility technician 2 in the Union to replace John Zominick



Performance Evaluations:

· Currently has two processes: University Staff & Academic Staff

· University Staff

· Very uniform with consistent evaluation criteria

· Calendar year evaluation

· Academic Staff

· Very narrative

· Fiscal year evaluation

· New evaluation process:

· Will have US and AS on Calendar year (same as current University Staff process)

· Will be more uniform that works for everyone

· Bridge into what the Workday will look like.

· Job engagement similar to current US R-A-P sheet

· Responsibilities will be pulled from standard job description

· Employee self-evaluation and rating

· Manager evaluation and rating

· Organizational Competencies 

· Same as what is current US evaluation

· Pulled from job description

· Overall performance rating and comments section

· Question — How will rubric be fair across the board?

· Question — Will electronic signatures be an option?

· DocuSign is the preferred method to collect signatures.

· Evaluation timeline to calendar year (March)

ATP – Administrative Transformation Project

· Workday will house all information in one location/sign-in system (HR, Business, MyUW Portal, WISER, etc.)

· ATP - https://atp.wisconsin.edu/ 





Committee Reports

Election Committee (Brenda Beck):

· Fully staffed, no departures

· No news

Personnel Committee (Brenda Beck):

· No News

Professional Development Committee (Sara Chaloupka):

· Looking into five keynote speakers

· Looking for breakout speakers (free/small fee)

· Dates: Last two Fridays in September or first two Fridays in October.

· UW-System US Representative (Kim Mezger):

· Will meet on December 2

· Climate Study:

· Using the HERI survey from UCLA for faculty and staff

· Middle of developing questions specific to UW-Green Bay to gauge job satisfaction

· Working on wrapping up and preparing communication/information efforts by January

· Survey to be sent out in Spring 2023

· 100% anonymous

· What markers are essential? (ex. Campus location)

· University Committee:

· No added updates



Old Business

No items



Other

Becky Haeny adjourns at 10:42 am

December 15th, 2022 at 10:00 am via Teams
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University Staff Committee HR Update – 11/17/2022





· Proposed FY 2022 Pay Plan

Last year, JCOER approved a 2021-2023 pay plan for UW System employees, which provides a base rate increase to all eligible employees of 2% in FY22 and 2% in FY23. At this time, the Office of Human Resources is taking measures to prepare for the second 2% pay plan increase for eligible employees, which will be effective on January 1, 2023.



In order to be eligible for the proposed pay plan, required trainings and performance evaluations must be complete by November 30, 2022.



The HR Office sent reminders to employees for any missing training and/or performance evaluation requirements the week of October 17th and the week of November 7th. A final reminder will be sent to employees on November 28th only if they are missing something. Please make sure to be looking out for these emails at the end of the month. 



For questions about the proposed FY 2022 pay plan or eligibility requirements contact Human Resources at hr@uwgb.edu or by phone at ext. 2390.



· Legal Holiday Reminder

UW-Green Bay observes 9 legal holidays each year, in which university offices are closed. When a legal holiday falls on an employee’s regularly scheduled day off (ex. Saturday), a floating legal holiday may be granted.  



In 2022, New Year’s Day (1/1/22), Christmas Eve (12/24/22), and New Year’s Eve (12/31/22) fall on a Saturday, so employees (in leave earning positions) are granted floating legal holiday hours.

Christmas Day (12/25/22) falls on a Sunday, so it will be observed on Monday, December 26th.  New Year’s Day (1/1/23) also falls on a Sunday, and will be observed on Monday, January 2nd.



As a reminder, floating legal holiday hours may be used any time during the year they are earned. For more information on this, please visit this blog post. 



· University Staff: Use Paid Leave Before Year-End

University Staff should plan ahead and schedule paid leave now to avoid losing hours that are not eligible for carry over into 2023.



Personal, Legal and Floating Legal Holidays – Use by December 31, 2022
Personal, Legal and Floating Legal Holidays granted for 2022 must be used by December 31, 2022, or they will be lost.



Floating Legal Holidays will be granted for December 24 and December 31, 2022 and must be used by December 31, 2022. A floating legal holiday occurs when a legal holiday falls on a Saturday. An employee is granted eight hours of floating legal holiday (prorated, if part-time). When a legal holiday falls on a Sunday, the legal holiday is observed, and the UW System is closed on the Monday following the legal holiday.

Vacation
All vacation hours carried over from 2021 must be used or banked (if eligible) by December 31, 2022, or they will be lost. Vacation not used within the calendar year earned may be carried over until December 31 of the following year.



Use the View Absence Balances tipsheet to review your Vacation Carryover, Personal Holiday and Legal Holiday leave balances. Your Legal Holiday balance includes any Floating Legal Holiday hours.



· Faculty & Staff Climate/Engagement Survey

During the 2022-2023 academic year UW-Green Bay will conduct an institution-wide climate/engagement survey for faculty & staff. UW-Green Bay conducted a climate survey for UW-Green Bay students in 2021 through HERI. At that time, we decided to postpone a faculty & staff survey due to COVID. 



The climate survey proposal was presented to the University Committee (UC) on August 31st and they expressed their support for the process, timeline, and work group participants. And, the Chancellor has approved the use of the Higher Education Research Institute at UCLA (HERI) survey instruments to be used. Actual distribution of the survey will happen in early spring, 2023.



At this time, the work group (which includes representation from faculty and staff governance groups) is participating in customization of the survey. Throughout the year, this work group will also be responsible for serving as a liaison to their constituent groups and will receive updates throughout the process. Any questions about the climate survey at this time can be directed either to Kim Mezger (University Staff representative on the work group) or Melissa Nash (work group lead).



· [bookmark: _Hlk116902259]New Employee Onboarding

As mentioned last month, our HR Talent Acquisition team is working hard to enhance our onboarding program for new employees. HR Orientation sessions are happening twice a month on the 2nd floor of the Cofrin Library on Wednesdays. The first Wednesday of the month, the session takes place from 1:00 pm to 3:30 pm and the third Wednesday of the month runs from 9:00 am to 11:30 am. These sessions are for new, ongoing University Staff, Academic Staff, and Limited employees at this time and HR will be sending out individual invitations to the sessions for each new employee. 



· Wellness Activities 



Well Wisconsin Radio: Avoiding Holiday Overspending

Join host, Renee Fox, as she talks with Jody Brown, Vice President of Wealth Management with Summit Financial Advisors. The pressure of spending money on holiday gifts, parties and decorations can cause a lot of stress and make the holidays a little less joyous. Get advice on how to avoid overspending as we approach the holiday season.

Kognito Simulation Training Wellness Challenge

UW-Green Bay has adopted the Kognito online avatar-based conversation simulation platform “At-Risk Mental Health” for Faculty & Staff, to help us learn to notice signs of distress, use techniques to discuss our concerns, and refer students to appropriate resources. The Wellness Committee will be awarding 20 employees who complete the training by December 31st. For more information or to access the training link, visit this blogpost. 


Wellness Resource Card Challenge 

The Wellness Committee recently created the Wellness Resource Card Challenge and invite faculty/staff to complete if they are interested. Our goal is to promote wellness activities and resources for all our faculty and staff! The card can be found on our HR Blog.



New Employees: 

· Custodian (Manitowoc) Operations – Randy Kabat – Jane Solkowski will start on December 1, 2022. 



Positions Being Recruited: 

· Police Officer I (Temporary) Police Department – Chris Roeske

· Police Officer I Police Department – Kevin Ray 

· Custodian (1st shift) Operations – Dalton Schwartz 

· Custodian (1st Shift) Operations – Kassie Dechamps (transferred to another position)

· Custodian (2nd Shift) Operations – Russ Winiecki (transferred to another position)

· Facilities Technician II University Union – John Zimonick 




